
1. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION & FOLLO-UP MEETINGS 

The principle of the Environmental Management Act of 2007 along with the EIA Regulations 

of 6 February 2012, is to provide for a sufficient and transparent process to share information 

regarding a proposed project and to allow the Interested and Affected Parties to comment 

and ensure that all concerns are identified and included throughout the decision-making 

process. 

Notices appeared in the Namibian and the New Era Newspaper. See attached copies of 

newspaper notices to this scoping report. Other notices were displayed on-site and on the 

Municipal Notice Board of Tsumeb Municipality and shopping mall. No objectives or 

comments on the proposed activity were observed or received. 

 

 

Figure 1: Public Meeting in Tsumeb  

 

1.1. Announcing the Opportunity to Participate 

The opportunity for stakeholders to participate in the EIA was announced as follows: 

• A3 posters were placed on noticeboards at the following places: Tsumeb Municipality, 

on-site, and shopping mall (figure 1 below). 

• Background information document (BID) was distributed to stakeholders. 

• Newspaper advertisements were placed in the following newspaper (see annexure 

attached). 

• Namibian Newspaper 09,11,15, 18 November 2021. 

• New Era 09,11, 15, 18 November 2021. 

 



                   

Figure 2: Public Notice Board A3 Posters 

Announcement for report availability 

The availability of the draft report was announced by way of: 

• All initial contact and public consultative meetings with stakeholders. 

• All initial calls for registration as Interested and affected parties in newspaper 

advertisements. 

Distribution of draft report 

The report was distributed for comment as follows: 

• A copy was issued to the Health Department, Tsumeb Municipality. 

• Posted on www.smdynamic.org website. 

• MEFT ECC application portal 

1.2. Stakeholder Briefing, Community Consultation, and follow-up meeting 

A meeting was held on the 30th of November 2021 and the attendance register was 

distributed and only one person attended. No comments or issues were raised at this 

meeting. 

Another follow-up communication was shared in March, April, May, and June 2023 with the 

key stakeholders (see attached signed document), and no objections were raised. 

1.3. Raised Issues for Investigation by EIA Specialists  

Stakeholders had the opportunity to raise issues either in writing, by telephone, or by email, 

during the meeting held on 30 November 2021. To date, no issues have been received. 



ANNEX B: NEWSPAPER ADVERTISEMENT 
 

 



 



 



 



 



 

KEY STAKEHOLDER – SECOND ROUND CONSULTATIONS MARCH TO MAY 2023 



Another round of consultations with stakeholders was carried out from March to May 

2023, this was after the Environmental Commissioners shared his concern regarding 

unattendance of public meeting. The identified key stakeholder signed notice of 

extension of consultation phase. 

 

 



 



 

 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 







 



 



 

 



 



 

 



 


